
A Transformational
moment in our lives

There are only a few transformational moments 
in each person’s life. You know, like when you 
finish college, get your first job, fall in love, 

buy a house, and have children. These are moments 
that make you grow into a new and more mature, a 
better and wiser person.

For us, lucky I-House alumni, there is one more 
truly unique and profoundly transformational mo-
ment, which is when we walked in to that beautiful, 
old, charming building at 360 South 11th St.

Decorated with the proud flags of our countries, 
and welcoming to all our languages and cultures, 
this wonderful International House took us in, gave 
us wings, and helped us fly all over the world with a 
sense of familiarity and connection with people in 
all corners of this vast, beautiful earth.

We loved living with amazing people. Felt like 
they were our brothers and sisters, they were our 
closest and best friends. We enjoyed their foods 
and learned a word or two from their languages. We 
traveled with them to near and far destinations. We 
had a crush on them, loved them, married them. We 
grew and transformed with them.

To a House that has given us so much, we owe all 
what we can afford. This House has to stay as lovely 
and lively as it has been for us, so that our children 
can someday walk through its doors and brag to its 
future residents “my parents lived here, and now I’m 
going to live here.”

It is only through our commitment, and donations 
and contributions that we can ensure this place will 
touch more people’s lives the way it touched ours.

Arash Motamedi (Iran, ’08-’10) recently donated 
very generously to the I-House Scholarship Fund.

By Arash Motamedi

m

                                                                         Photo by Paul Tumason 
Fall 2008 and Spring 2009 I-Housers reunite at the Spring 2012 
Formal Dinner: Sarah Kyo, Nnamdi Nwaigwe, Arash Motamedi, 
Simone Jeger, Leann Cherkasky Makhni, Cecil Robert, Kristen 
Pendleton, James Herrin, and Amanda Chiang.
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I-House Reunion 
Bali, Indonesia

July 17-24, 2013
CelebratE our 35th Anniversary!

Make your reservations now
for airlines and hotel!  

Reunion details: www.sjsu.edu/ihouse

Also, mark your calendar: 
Baltic Sea Cruise to St. Petersburg, Russia 

June 2015  Led by Paul Belasky ’85.
Photo by Kenny Teo (zoompict), Flickr
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In memory of Phyllis Simpkins, 1925-2012 m

facebook

linkedin

Can you imagine touching as many 
lives as Phyllis Simpkins did over 
the course of her lifetime? Thou-

sands and thousands of us at Interna-
tional House benefited from Phyllis’ gen-
erosity and personal involvement. Alan 
and Phyllis left a tremendous legacy. 
They were role models for all of us and 
touched so many lives deeply, positively, 
and with lasting impact.

Wouldn’t you like to be remembered, 
as Phyllis is, for your can-do attitude, 
ability to overcome obstacles, your active 
participation, long-term commitment, 
thoughtfulness, and modesty? 

Phyllis’ last words to her family are very powerful: “Tell everyone I love them. See 
you all soon. Go Spartans!” What a vibrant, giving, caring, energetic individual she 
was and how fortunate we were to have her in our lives.

Phyllis was very excited for our upcoming 35th anniversary alumni reunion in 
Bali, Indonesia July 17-24, 2013. We hope you will join us! See the I-House website 
for details: www.sjsu.edu/ihouse.

— Leann Cherkasky Makhni, Director of SJSU International House

m

The I-House endowment was set up by Phyllis in the hopes that alumni and friends 
of the International House will continue to contribute financially. In the U.S., a self-
support non-profit organization like I-House counts on alumni and friends like you 
to offer the best possible experience to our current residents through scholarships 
and facility maintenance. In Phyllis’ memory and to honor her legacy, any contribu-
tions you make to the Endowment or Scholarship Funds will be appreciated.

To donate online, please go to the following web page: 
http://www.sjsu.edu/giving/ihouse. 

You can also mail a check payable to SJSU Tower Foun-
dation. The Endowment is a 501(c)3 fund making dona-
tions tax deductible. Explore whether your company of-
fers matching grants.  

Endowment m



m
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Thank you to endowment contributorsm
360 
SJSU 
International 
House  
Alumni 
Newsletter 
 
Volume 3, Issue 1,  
Winter 2012 
 
Director: 
Leann Cherkasky Makhni 
 
Community  
operations manager 
Kristen Pendleton 
 
alumni representative:  
Bob Aron 
 
alumni representative:  
Drew Weeks 
 
endowment developer 
Ben Reichmuth

GRAPHIC Designer: 
Sarah Kyo 
 
Reach us at 
ihouse@sjsu.edu
 
Why 360?  
*It’s the I-House’s 
address.
*It’s the number of 
degrees of a circle.  
*There’s an expression, 
“come full circle,” 
meaning to return to a 
starting point. We hope 
this newsletter helps you 
come full circle with 360 
South 11th Street in San 
Jose, California!

Donors who have contributed to the Endowment 
and scholarship Funds. Years lived at I-House 

are marked next to names of alumni
Ambassador
Phyllis F. Simpkins

Honorary Consular 
Officers 
($10,000 and up)
Chuck Davidson
Henry Down
Stella B. Gross 
Arash Motamedi, ’08-’10
Terry Rose
Barry Swenson
Diane Trombetta 

Consul General  
($5,000-$9,999)

Vice-Consul 
($1,000-4,999)
Cliff Van Amen, ’92-’93
Bob Aron & Yvette 

Young, ’81-’85
Michael Bordoni
Lee Brandenburg
Cyrille Morelle, ’96-’97 & 

Maggie Lee, ’94-’97
Andy & Veronica Lenz,

’93-’98
Jan Oeljeschlager, 

’98-’00
Drew Weeks, ’91-’93
Parents of Drew & Derek 

Weeks 

Foreign Minister 
($500-749)
Diane & Jim Bordoni
James hsieh, Fall ’82
Carmen Sigler

Diplomat 
($250-499)
Anonymous Alumni 

donor, ’10-’12 
Syed ’91 &  Rebecca 

Alsagoff ,’92
Paul Belasky, 

Spring ’84-’87 
Severine Deval, ’91-’92
Connie Gerlach
Donna & Craig 

Leidersdorf
A.G. Lenz
Mac Makhni & Leann 

Cherkasky Makhni

Diplomat 
($250-499)
continued
Huy Nguyen,

 Fall ’98-Spring ‘04 
Juan ’92 &  Monique 

Porras, ’91-’93
Eduardo Segura, ’06-‘08  
Scott Wemyss, ’94

Cultural Attache 
($1-249)
Anonymous
George Arthur
Mehrdad Baniheshemi, 

‘89 - ‘95
Bibiana Barriocanal,  

Spring ’90
Chiara Bossi,

Fall ’09 - Spring ‘10
Stephen Branz
Gloria Chen, ’85-’87
Freda Crum
Sue Crust, Director 

’78-’85  
Carla Estell, ’96-’99
Erika Faust, Fall ’90-’95
Caroline Fee
Robert Fisher
Maryann Fox
Gary Fox
Michelle Grigg, ’07-’08
Christine Gunnarsson, 

Fall ’82 - Spring ’86
David Heagerty 
Rebecka Heinmert, 

Spring ‘99 - Fall ‘99
Kevin Howard, ’81-’85
Aditya (Eddie) Inamdar, 

’90-’91
Farid Ismayilzada, ’05
Marilyn Jones
Finn Jenssen
Erik & Judy Johnson
Ah Young “Erin” Kim,

Spring & Fall ’07 
Gayle Kludt
Tomasz Kolodziejak 
Barbara Kuang, ‘85-’86
Juan Leandro del Viejo 

Dominguez, ’07-’08
Dawn McCormick 
Doris Menendez
Tom Metz, ’98

Cultural Attache 
($1-249) 
Continued
Souleymane Ongoiba, 

’02
Kristen Pendleton & 

Vince Murphy
Soubhash Poudyal, ’02
Peter & Rita Prindle 
Lana Raimbault,

Spring ‘92
Brian ‘85-’87 & Stacy 

Rawson, ‘86-’88
Marie P. Rawson
Kathy & Matt Ready
Guido Rietdyk, ‘85
John Ritchey III
Christopher Roche, 

‘88-’89
Mike Rosenzweig,

Fall ’93- Fall ’96
Thorsten Sandhaus,

’98 - ’99 
Nizar Saqqar,’10 -’12 
Nina Schjelderup, ‘85-’88
Charlotte Selover
Christine Senoville,

 ’93-’94
Swar Shah, ’05-’06
Marge Sung, ’95-’97
To Kalon Club
Edward Uribe, ’90-’92
Derek Weeks, ’91
Jason & Clarisa Yeo, ’

88-’91
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Helder Dias, Brazil, Fall ’10 - Spring ’11
Why did you visit I-House again?
I was going to travel around the West Coast with a 
Brazilian friend of mine (who was currently living 
at I-House at the time), and I thought it would be a 
great idea to stop by the Bay Area and spend some 
time reconnecting with old friends. 

What was exciting about coming back here? 
How was it different than when you were a resi-
dent?
My visit was totally different than when I used to 
be an I-House resident. I spent some nights in the 
guest room and I felt really uncomfortable walking 
alone in the House since I knew just a few of the res-
idents. But, overall I had a great stay in the I-House 
and I was really excited because I was able to spend 
some time with old friends.

Photo by Nizar Saqqar
From left to right: Marc Gagnon, Hitomi Fujimoto, Helder 
Dias and Paul Huekel. 

Alumni return to I-House, living under one roof again 
Q&A

By Sarah Kyo

I-House was fortunate to have many alumni visit 
during the Spring 2012 semester. Here are ex-
cerpts from interviews with some former resi-

dents who visited in late February/early March. 

Paul Huekel, Germany, Fall ’10 - Spring ’11 
What was exciting about coming back here? 
How was it different than when you were a resi-
dent?
The most exciting part definitely was to get to see 
the people that still live in the I-House and San Jose. 
Furthermore, it was interesting to meet some of the 
new residents and to chat with them about their I-
House experiences. Interestingly enough, most of 
their thoughts were similar to those that I had when 
living in the I-House. Now as an alumni, it was kind 
of funny to see that most things are still the same as 
they were. 

Anything else you’d like to add regarding I-
House?
In retrospect, the year I spent in I-House was defi-
nitely one of the best experiences I have ever had 
since I got to meet a lot of great people from all over 
the world. With some of them I became really good 
friends. I-House is an exceptional opportunity to 
broaden one’s horizon! m

Marc Gagnon, Canada, Spring ’11
Which dates did you visit I-House during the 
Spring 2012 semester?
It was in March. I was in the Bay Area for four days 
for an interview at Tesla Motors in Fremont.
(SJSU recently interviewed Marc for a video about his 
new job with Tesla Motors. Visit the news website SJSU 
Today to learn more: http://bit.ly/sjsu-tesla-post). 

Why did you visit I-House again? What 
was exciting about coming back here?  
Paul and Helder were visiting at the same time, so it 
was natural to meet at the I-House. We went to eat 
at the DC and we went out at the Loft! It was pretty 

fun! We had a blast!


